
Please consider this as a very strong statement of opposition to the 

proposed expansion of allowing more cannabis production--especially in 

Rangeland areas. 

 

My wife and I have lived on a large parcel of 160 acres of Rangeland 

off Boonville Highway/Robinson Creek Road for over 30 years.  We like 

our homesite but existing laws are already allowing so much marijuana 

that we can smell it as much as a mile away!  This is ridiculous and 

we do not believe that was the intent of the Rangeland classification 

when made many years ago.  The limited roads (all unpaved) create lots 

of dust and air pollution and the traffic up and down the roads have a 

major impact..Also, water is becoming a serious problem.  Our old well 

(originally rated at 60gpm) dried out in the summer and we have had to 

drill twice as deep to get less water than our original output.  Where 

do you think the additional water for more grows is going to come 

from?  You  need to consider the impacts on existing uses before 

allowing more  water demand. 

 

Dave and Susan Shell 

 


